It is essential to rebuild Teacher Training for Primary Music Educators.
These need to be deep, thorough courses to prepare Primary Music Specialist teachers. This is a feature of Queensland (and should be one of Australia) of which we are proud. This is a matter of workforce supply as we cannot find Qualified Music Educators for the Primary Sector.
Primary Music Education Courses must be reintroduced.

Elements of real classroom observation should be included in all Teacher training courses. Practicing teachers, such as myself, would welcome student teachers into their rooms to help equip them for work in schools.

Mentor systems with HALTs could be introduced. 

